
Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, September 25, 2017
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on September 25, 2017.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, George Sheldrick, Adam Degree, Bob Spaulding, Dennis Liddy and Candy Vear.
1. Ricky opened the meeting at 6:00PM. 
2. Additions and Deletions to the agenda:  Reset tax rate, Free Seasonal Beach Pass-to be included in tax bills. This will be discussed later.
3. Citizen Input:  Dennis Liddy was present to talk about someone shooting on the Peninsula over the weekend.   He contacted the State Police and they told him to contact the town office and see how the ordinance read. The town does not have an ordinance for noise. They went over how to start one. The board told Mr. Liddy that he should contact the State Police again and explain to them we have no ordinance and let them handle this.
4. Approve the Minutes of Sept. 11, 2017.  Adam made the motion to approve the minutes of Sept. 11, 2017 as written.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.

5. Beach Update: 
a.   Tracey left notes explaining that the drinking water for Sept. has passed. It will be taken again on 10-1-17. Plumbing Solutions will come and shut down the system on 10-16-17 at 8:30 am. The lottery notices have been posted and packets distributed by the beach managers. 

b.
Beach Manager: Robert and Jeanne Spaulding submitted a letter of interest for the manager’s position for the 2018 season. George moved to hire them for next year. Adam seconded. Approved. 
c.   Update of other beach activities: Bob mentioned that one of the campers is still having an issue with the electricity. Bob was unaware of the issue but Matt Grant is coming to work on the electricity as soon as the beach is closed for the season and all campers have moved out.
d.
From #2b – Free Seasonal Beach Passes – include in tax bills:  The Selectboard discussed and agreed to include a free seasonal beach pass with the tax bill mailing.  It was suggested to change the wording to:  You MUST bring this token to the beach to receive your official Season Pass 2018.
Returned to item #2a. Reset tax rate: Current use sent new figures on several parcels that have been completed at the state level. This made a change to the Grand list figures which will affect the calculation of the tax rate. The town rate was set at .6220 and was changed to be .6251. George moved to set the new rate at .6251. Adam seconded. Approved. 

6. Dog Officer Update. 

a.    Rachel Garfield sent in a written report on the ongoing dog issue behind the town office. Kylie had called Ricky over the weekend in regards to this dog. Ricky got home late so he contacted the office and asked Rachel to follow up on this.
b. Dianne Stoney sent in a written report on the same issue.

c.    Dianne Stoney sent in a letter of resignation. George moved to accept her resignation. Adam seconded. Approved. The board discussed the dog that was rehomed. Candy reported that Kylie had called today and said she was working with Amy Touchette from Justice for Dogs to get her dogs neutered and rabies shots given. The board felt that she has had plenty of time to of had this done but they will work with her until October 9th and then her dogs should be legally impounded. 
7. Constable Update: None at this time.

8. Health Officers Update: Copley hospital sent a report of a dog bite. Candy reported that a copy had been sent to Health Officer, Amanda Cady.
9. Road Commissioner’s report:
a.  Update Knowles Flat Culver#13-8:
i. Tracey’s notes:

· Dave Peatman is working on revised map for additional land to be included in permanent easement with Green Crow to allow for sloping.

· Delay project – place beams & cement slabs. Approval rec’d from the State and Federal.

· Permits are ok. No extensions needed.

· Limited entry agreements. Work to be done 2017-2018.
· Extended expiration date and copies of permits were sent to Green Crow on 9-19-17.

ii. How to proceed for the winter: Ricky said the plan was to reinforce the beams and not to divert the water. The bridge will be opened for the winter to all traffic. Ricky will speak to Dale Tatro about using his beams. George made the motion to do the work. Adam seconded. Approved. 

b. Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts: Tracey’s notes: A public hearing is scheduled for 10-23-17 at the regular Selectboard meeting at 6:00 pm to discuss a Bridge Replacement Project. An information packet is available at the Town Office https://outside.vermont.gov/agency/vtrans/external/Projects/Structures/16J176.
c.    Access Permit – Wayne and Sharon Messier:  Ricky will contact the State of Vermont for more details on driveways. This drive is already installed but doesn’t have the site distance it should have. 
d. Town pick-up truck: No update.

e.     Update of other activities of Highway Dept.: They are working on the equipment and getting the roads graded. The East Hill Road grant is almost completed. 
10.     Ratify additions & deletions of September 11, 2017 meeting:

a.    Discussion of and approval of motion to sign quote from Cargill Salt. Adam made the motion to ratify actions taken at the September 11, 2017 meeting.  George seconded the motion.  Approved. 

11.    FYI:
a.    Duncan Hastings letter of services available:  A copy of this letter was given to the Cemetery Commissioners and a copy will be kept on file at the town office. 

b. Reminders:

i. MRGP (Municipal Road General Permit) public information meeting at Johnson on October 11th from 2-4PM. Ricky and Tracey will attend this meeting.

ii. Selectboard review of Eden Town Plan update @ Oct 10th mtg.

12. Any other business:  Ricky had someone ask him about the campers on the Pape property.  Amanda has been contacted as this could be a health issue.

13. Sign orders (5): Five (5) orders were reviewed and signed.

14. Adjourn: Adam made the motion to adjourn at 7:45. George seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes.

      Candace Vear

     Town Clerk
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